
 
 
Board of Directors 

August 26, 2024 

Meeting Minutes  

 

Members Present:  

OFFICERS PRESENT 

President, Jeff Fay 

Vice President, Mark Reaves 

Secretary, Ruth Halpin  

Treasurer, Patty Companik 

 

DIRECTORS PRESENT 

Addison: Lewis Barnes  

Bennington: Carol DeJohn  

Caledonia: Bruce Carlson 

Chittenden: Pat Poulin  

Essex: John Hull  

Franklin: Mike Burns  

Grand Isle: Jeff Porter (Not Present) 

Lamoille: Dustin Turner 

Orange: Juliann Sherman 

Orleans: Roger Gosselin  

Rutland: Mike Stewart  

Washington: Jeff Halpin  

Windham: Michael Garber  

Windsor: Doug Jacobs 

 

STAFF PRESENT: 

Executive Director: Cindy Locke 

Trails Administrator: Matthew Tetreault 

Media Manager: Beth Flint 

Office & Programs Manager: Mandy Dwinell  

Office & Programs Assistant: Tina Bedard 

Finance Manager: Sheila Fenoff-Willett 

 

GUESTS: 

Ivor Stevens, Windham County Alt. Director; Ed Hebebrand, Caledonia County Alt. Director; Stan 

Choiniere, Windsor County Alt Director; Director; Mike Mutascio, Lunenburg Polar Bears; Bruce Binnix, 

EZ Riders Snowmobile Club; Andrew Fitzgerald, B.E.S.T.; Greg Rouleau, Washington County Alt. 

Director; Bethany Hallock, Ferrisburgh Sledheads; Austin Bowdish, Weybridge Trailblazers; Jim Hill, VT 

Snow Trails Conservancy; Andy Hager, Jacksonville E-Z Riders, Mike Koehler, Orleans County Alt 

Director. 

  

President Jeff Fay called the meeting to order at 6:01 pm       
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Approval of Agenda 

Rutland County moved and Lamoille County seconded, to approve the agenda as presented.   

MOTION CARRIED  

 

Secretary’s Report 

Addison County: Motion to approve, Chittenden County seconded to approve Secretary’s Report.   

MOTION CARRIED. 

 

 

Treasurer’s Report 
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Windsor County: Motion to approve, Washington County seconded to approve Treasurer’s Report.   

MOTION CARRIED. 

 

TABLED ITEMS 

Nothing to report. 

 

Old Business 

Nothing to report.  

 

NEW BUSINESS 

a. Elected Official Question – Cindy 15 min 

Four questions have been created for members to ask local officials. VAST is not permitted to send 

questions directly to the officials, clubs and members are encouraged to. It is possible that the 

local officials will raise the property tax rate by 14% next year. Cindy will be emailing the finalized 

copy of the questions soon.  

 

b.* Clubs missing extended deadline for Financial Analysis 

The six clubs that reached out and joined this meeting: 

 

Jacksonville E-Z riders 

Guilford Pitstoppers 

Weybridge Trailblazers 

Ferrisburg Sledheads 

B.E.S.T. 

E.A.S.T. 

 

After a discussion on each clubs reasoning as to why they missed the first and second deadline to fill 

out the financial analysis forms the B.O.D. came to agree that these six clubs can be reinstated in 

good standing after they fill out the financial analysis. The 7th club that has not reached out yet needs 

to be notified they are not in good standing and need to come before the Board.  

Addison County: Motion to approve, Orleans County seconded 

for the 6 clubs who came forward at the August Board of Director's meeting 

to be reinstated to be a club in good standing once they have completed the financial 

analysis by September 9, 20224, as presented. 
 

Orleans County: Motion to approve, Lamoille County seconded the 7th club, the West River 

Sno Goers to remain not in good standing with VAST, VAST will send the notification of their 

current status as presented.  
 

Discussion on why the financial analysis needs to be filled out by all clubs no matter if they groomed 

or not. The financial analysis form will be activated by VAST for the clubs to submit their FY24 financial 

analysis.  

 

Trails Administrator’s / ED Report – Cindy 15 min 

Update on the annual meeting schedule. Trails committee meeting at 9:15 – 10:15. Volunteer strong 

photo at 11:45, location to be determined. 

Matt and Cindy are meeting the Governor and his cabinet on 8/28 to discuss the flood damage. 
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Committee and Other Meeting Reports 

a. American Outdoor Risk Retention Group (AORRG) Insurance – Mark Reaves 

Met on July 29th. Mike Koehler was elected to serve the remainder of Pat Poulin’s term. Dustin Turner 

joined the meeting to see if he was interested in serving on the committee. The annual meeting is on 

Thursday October 10 at 6PM. The rest of the meetings for next year are 1/9/25, 4/10/25, 7/10/25. The 

report by the auditor was also reviewed.  

 

b. Northeast Chapter and USA – Pat Poulin, Jeff Fay as VT Representatives 

USA met last month and discussed the federal RTP program and some of the changes that might be 

coming. Some states are having issues with the way the state is disbursing the funds. Alaska being 

one of them. They are waiting to find out what they can do to help.  

 

c. VT Snow Trails Conservancy (VSTC) – Cindy 

Nothing to report. 

 

d. Law Enforcement (LE) Committee – Cindy 

Nothing to report.  

 

e. Awards & Nominating – Patty Companik, Chair 

All award-related tasks for the annual meeting have been completed.  

 

f. By-Laws & Policy – Mark Reaves, Chair 

Nothing to report.  

 

g. Annual Meeting – Michael Garber & Amber Stevens 

A lot of vendors are coming for food and equipment.  

 

h. Executive Committee – Jeff Fay, President 

Nothing to report.  

 

i. Personnel Committee – Juliann Sherman, Chair 

The personnel committee met, putting together documentation to go to the By-Laws Committee for 

the process for the E.D. evaluation and personal insurance update for future employees. 

 

j. Finance - Patty Companik, Chair 

A meeting is scheduled for August 28th.  

 

k. Long Range Planning & Organizational Committee – Mark Reaves, Chair 

Nothing to report.  

 

l. Resource Committee  

Nothing to report 

 

m. Trails Committee – Curt Marechaux & John Hull, Co-Chairs 

Discussion on storm damage. Meeting the morning of annual meeting and will hopefully have a 

better assessment of club’s damages to trails. The Trails Committee in agreement that clubs need to 

maintain maintenance records to get equipment grants. Trying to create a map that shows all the 

flood damage on VAST trails. 
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n. Safety Committee – Stan Choiniere 

Met this month. The initiative was to deal with the safety course online. The committee members were 

asked to give input on what they would like to see changed. Jacob Matayer with the Vermont State 

Police was sent 3 pages worth of comments that they would like changed or updated for the 

Vermont section of the course. Stan stated that Jacob was going to initiate the changes. One issue is 

that the course states it is a requirement for the course to be 6 hours long, the course online takes 

about 2.5 hours. That conflict will be dealt with.  

The app “What 3 Words” was discussed as well. An article in the magazine and eNews regarding the 

app will be done so the members can be educated.  

 

o. Governor’s Council – Pat Poulin 

Nothing to report.  

 

Motion to adjourn: Windsor County moved to approve; Addison County seconded to adjourn the 

meeting.  MOTION CARRIED. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:03 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Ruth Halpin, Secretary 

 

Prepared by Tina Bedard, VAST Office & Programs Assistant 


